THIS IS BULLSHIT:
SILVER TAKES THE GOLD
FOR COVID GUFF
[UPDATE-1]
“Bullshit, bullshit, absolute bullshit!” I
yelled. I can only hope the neighbors thought
I’m yelling about the Olympics.

THREE THINGS: MARY
HAD A LITTLE LAMBDA
[UPDATE-1]
The pandemic isn’t over, not by a long chalk.
The right-wing continues to kill itself clinging
to anti-vax disinformation.

ON HELMETS AND
VACCINATIONS
Helmets save lives. So do vaccines. Don’t be
stupid.

THREE THINGS: WAVES
OF STUPIDITY
Wednesday was wave after wave of incredible

stupidity, from anti-vaxx crackpots to moon
madness. Make it stop!

FERTILE GROUND: LACK
OF BROADBAND AND
DISINFORMATION
PROLIFERATION
The lack of broadband infrastructure serving
Americans uniformly leaves them prey to
disinformation about existential matters. This
country needs broadband everywhere.

THE DAY AFTER THE
SECOND COVID
MOTHER’S DAY
The cards have been opened and read, the flowers
admired, you made your phone call to the mothers
in your life yesterday to tell them you care.
Now prove you really care and follow through.

INDIA’S COVID SURGE:
THE CURIOUS FACETS
OF U.S. RESPONSE
Angry ranting at the U.S. and Big Pharma never
let up this past weekend while the U.S.

formulated a response to India’s explosive COVID
surge. While complaints received ample air, news
media didn’t address several curious facets.

SOFT-HANDED
ACADEMIC DUDES AND
MINIMUM WAGE FAST
FOOD: WHAT COULD GO
WRONG?
Why would any food service or retail employer
think for a moment that minimum wage workers
would be beating down the doors to come back to
more of the same if their health and their lives
had been and could be again at risk, for an
absurdly low wage?

3 THINGS: MYTHS OF
OVERNIGHT SUCCESS,
HERD IMMUNITY, AND
COVID-19 VACCINE
Too many people are dragging their feet getting
a COVID-19 vaccine, some actively refusing to
get vaccinated. Will we ever stop the spread of
COVID if the hesitant and resistant continue to
heed to misinfo and disinfo?

TINKER, TAILOR,
SOLDIER IRISHMAN
The stupidity of “Brexit” has been obvious from
the start. Not just BoJo, but the whole thing.
And, yet, here the EU and world are. There are
things that are legend and built into the UK
DNA, and one of them is their quintessential spy
teller, John le Carre. He objected!

